
January 22, 2015

Zachary Charboneau
PO Box 581
Newport, VT 05855

Dear Zachary:

I would like to extend my sincere congratulations on your achievement of the rank of Eagle 
Scout. 

Being an Eagle Scout is one of the ultimate badges of leadership, self-reliance and service to 
others. These are themes that have been important to me throughout my life, and themes that 
are equally important to the future of our state and our nation.

I commend you on your hard work, skill and dedication in achieving this elite rank. I hope you’ll 
continue to look for opportunities to exemplify the scouting tradition of finding unique ways to 
serve your community. 

Again, my congratulations on your impressive achievement. 

Best regards,

Phil Scot


